
ST COLUMBKILLE’S CHURCH 

2 Kirkwood St, Rutherglen, G73 2SL 

Tel:  0141 647 6034 
Website:  www.stcolumbkille.org.uk  

Email: stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk 

Parish Hall: hall.stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk  (07840 640915) 

Charity No. SC011041  

CLERGY 

Fr Bernard Mournian (Parish Priest) Fr Pat Hennessy (In Residence) 

Rev. Michael Ross (Deacon) 

Please pray for the following:- 
Sick:- Fr Pat Hennessy, Liam Haggerty, Allan 
Sharp, Dr Richard Fox, Hugh Bryceland, Colette 
Gallagher, Lorraine Pollock, Lewis Patrick, Mary 
McCullagh, Angela Doherty, Jacqueline     
McGeown, Stephen O’Donnell, Mary Lachlan, 
Delia Gallagher, Frank McManus, James McGill, 
Bob Kerr 
 
Recently deceased:- Margaret Donohoe, Dan 
Gray, John Doherty, John McCallion, Helen 
Church, Joseph Micoud, Rita Brennan, James 
Gibb, Thomas Keegan, Norman Leonard, Alice 
Hagmann Clark, Joe Walsh, John Cullen, Carl 
Henderson, Robert Montague, Evelyn O’Donnell, 
Maureen Bailey 
 
Anniversaries:- Michael Drury, John McGuire, 
Paul James O’Donnell, Bill Quinn, John Brian 
Scullion, Angela Dillon, Joe Thomas, Hugh 
McGhee 
Bereavement Buddies pray for the bereaved  
every day and we are here to listen. If you wish 
to contact us, please get in touch using the 
church contact details. 
 
Birthday Blessings:- Nelly Cannon, Kathleen 
Darroch 
 
Sanctuary Flowers:- Kathleen and John Milligan, 
Paul James O’Donnell, Fay Paterson, James and 
Bridget McGovern, Ryan McLaughlan 
 
To sponsor the flowers for the sanctuary for  
August please fill out a form, which can be 
found at the back of the church. Flowers can be 
sponsored in honour of a loved one and the 
names printed in the bulletin for the month of 
August. 

20TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME (YEAR A) 

19TH/20TH AUGUST 2023 

 
HOLY MASS  

Mon - Fri:- 10am, (Rosary, 10.30am) 

Saturday:- 10am, 4pm (Vigil) 

Sunday:- 9am; 10.30am (Children’s Liturgy);  

       12 noon, 4pm 

 

FUNERAL MASSES THIS WEEK 

 

CONFESSIONS:- Mon-Sat 9.30-9.55am, Sat 3.30pm 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:- Mon-Sat, 9.30-9.55am 

 

BAPTISMS:- To arrange a baptism please contact the 

Church Office.  

 

Baptismal Preparation Course:-  

Wednesday 30th August, 7.00pm 

This is for all parents/guardians who are presenting their 

child for baptism in September. 

 

HALL CAFÉ:- Open Tues, Thur, Sat, Sun:- 9am-12noon . 

Closed Sunday 20th August 

 

WELFARE CLINIC:- Saturday 2nd September, 10.30-12.30 

Contact us:- welfare.stcolumbkilles@gmail.com 

 

 

WEEKLY DONATIONS 

Please support your parish through the weekly collection.           

Contributions can be made in the form of a standing order or online 

donation through our website, using these bank details. 

Sort Code:  83-26-24 

Account No: 00255006 

***Filling out our Gift Aid form will allow us to claim an extra 25% 

of your donation from the taxman, at no cost to yourself!  

Weekly collection - £2081 

Thank you for your generosity 

POLITE NOTICE:- Please observe a quiet 

prayerful atmosphere in church prior to 

Mass. And after Mass please conduct      

conversations outside where possible. 



CHILDREN’S LITURGY 

The Children’s Liturgy starts again on Sunday at 

10.30am. Children in P1-P4 are welcome to attend. 

The Children's Liturgy Group would welcome new 

helpers. No experience is required. If you are able to 

help please speak to Fr Mournian. 

GROUNDWORKS PROJECT UPDATE 

While the building work is ongoing please follow the           

designated routes to access the Church safely during 

the work. Please DO NOT access the church via the 

grass. Our Sponsor a Paver fundraiser is still           

ongoing, application packs are available from the 

stall. The side of the church is now complete and 

looks amazing! 

LEGION OF MARY 

Legion of Mary are hoping to recruit new    

members. We are a Spiritual Ministry visiting 

the sick and elderly and are also involved in the 

local primary school. For more information 

speak to one of our clergy or Cath Foley 

07734484321.  

RECONCILIATION AND HEALING SERVICE 

Saturday 27th August, 2.30pm in the church hall. 

Theme - ‘The Supernatural Value of Spiritual       

Surrender to God.’ All welcome. 

ENQUIRY EVENING - RCIA  

There will be an Enquiry Evening in the Parish 

House on Tues 12th September, 6.30pm for those 

interested in the Catholic Faith and the Rite of 

Christian Initiation of Adults. The course is also 

open to those who are Baptised and wish to    

receive the Sacraments of Reconciliation, First 

Communion and Confirmation or for Catholics 

who wish to learn more about their Faith.    

Meetings are on Tuesdays, 6.30pm in the 

Church House, September - May 2024. All     

materials provided. For more info contact Chris 

Hughes: 07846 112 407 

FAMILY RACE NIGHT 

Tickets for our Family Race Night on Friday 25th    

August are now available to buy from the hall and 

the stall, priced at £5 each which includes tea/coffee 

and a hot roll. 

BEREAVEMENT BUDDIES 

Bereavement Buddies are meeting on Thursday 

24th August 10.45-11.45am in the hall.         

Everyone is welcome. 

1PM MASS AND DIVINE MERCY 

Our week day 1pm Mass, and Divine Mercy devotion 

which were due to return in September, will not   

return now until Monday 2nd October. This is to    

facilitate the smooth running of the project so it can 

be completed within the expected time frame. 

UPDATE ON FR HENNESSY 

As you will be aware Fr Pat broke his hip and had 

hip replacement surgery last week. The surgery went 

well and Fr Pat is making good progress. We look 

forward to welcoming him home when he has    

completed his physiotherapy. Thank you for all the 

cards, get well soon messages and prayers for his  

recovery, he is very grateful for them all! 

YOUNG ADULTS GROUP 

Our Young Adults Group will resume on     

Tuesday 3rd October. We have a fantastic series 

of talks lined up for you! If you are aged 16-35 

you are most welcome to attend. Please speak to 

Fr Mournian about joining the group. 

SUGGESTION BOX 

Our new Social Committee are looking for your 

input! What social events would you like to see 

us hosting in the parish? We are also looking for 

your ideas on places to go for trips, days away. 

Please put your ideas in the suggestion box in 

the porch of the church. 

OCTOBER DEVOTIONS:- Monday 2nd October, 

this will also mark the beginning of our Novena 

to Our Lady of Perpetual Succour. 

BINGO 

Thank you to everyone who came to our bingo 

afternoon and to all those involved in organising 

it. Together we raised another £1000 for the 

groundworks project! 

ST ANDREWS DAY OUT 

Thank you to everyone who joined us for our trip to 

St Andrews, the sun shone and it was a wonderful 

day! A special thank you to Paul McLaughlin for      

overseeing the administration for the trip. 

ANNUAL VOCATIONS MASS:- Thursday 31st August, 

7pm in Our Lady of Good Aid Cathedral celebrated 

by Bishop Toal. All welcome. 






